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January 3, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

Since the time that special duty assignment requests and approvals were formally codified under K.C.C 3.15.140, extraordinary business needs have called for a change in the duration of assignments.  This is true for special duty assignments needed to backfill employees who are on leave or who are on other important county assignments.  This is also true for special duty assignments needed to staff large-scale county projects for a limited term such as the Brightwater regional wastewater treatment project and the accountable business transformation project.  
In order to meet extraordinary county business needs for special duty assignments, the code revision is necessary.  Attached for County Council consideration and approval is a proposed ordinance which would:

1) Amend special duty Ordinance 14233, Section 7, as amended, and K.C.C. 3.15.140;
2) Expand the duration of certain special duty assignments for up to three years with a potential extension of two more years, subject to the approval of the department director, human resources division director, and county administrative officer;  
3) More effectively afford agencies the ability to utilize experienced county employees to meet unique business needs without adding positions to the county workforce; 
4) Simultaneously benefit the government while providing professional development opportunities for qualified county employees; and
5) Provide for effective oversight and controls on the administration of special duty assignments and pay.

Because there is no budget impact over and above that which has been allocated, there is no accompanying fiscal note.    
Your consideration and approval is appreciated.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Anita Whitfield, Human Resources Division Director, at 206-296-1737.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:  King County Councilmembers
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Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy, and Budget (OPSB)
Toni Rezab, Deputy Director, OPSB
Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 
    Services (DES)

Anita Whitfield, Director, Human Resources Division (HRD), DES

Kerry Delaney Sickle, Human Resources Senior Manager, HRD, DES
